
 Department of Energy 
 

Bonneville Power Administration 
P.O. Box 3621 

Portland, Oregon 97208-3621 

Official File  

 POWER SERVICES 
 

September 26, 2024 
 
In reply refer to:  PSS-6 
 

Subject: Fiscal Year 2025 Net Requirements Determination and Response to Comments 
 
To: Bonneville customers, stakeholders, and interested parties 
 
Bonneville published the FY2025 Net Requirements public notice and determinations of 
customers’ Total Retail Load and Dedicated Resource data on August 1st. The comment period 
closed on August 14. Bonneville received one comment during the comment period: 
 
Cowlitz PUD commented that they identified a forecast change for FY 2025.  Bonneville 
accepted Cowlitz PUD’s forecast change.  Revised total retail load energy and peak forecasts are 
published in the FY2025 Net Requirements Transparency section available at  Regional 
Dialogue - Bonneville Power Administration (bpa.gov). 
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